
 

 

MINUTES 
Community District Education Council 30 

Business Meeting 
November 21, 2022 

 
The November Virtual Business Meeting of Community District Education Council 30 was held on 
Monday, November 21, 2022, via the Zoom platform. 
 
 
Jonathan Greenberg, First Vice President, called the Business Meeting to order at 6:35 p.m.  
 
Roll Call 
Victoria Medelius conducted the roll call for the Business Meeting. 
 
Present:  
 Deborah Alexander   
 Kelly Craig 
 Jonathan Greenberg    
 Victoria Medelius  
 Michelle Moore  
 Marisela Santos 
  
  
Absent and Excused 
 Fatima Lakrafli (Illness) 
 Whitney Toussaint (Illness) 
 Esther Verhalle (Illness) 
 
Absent 
 Kristina Berrouet 
 Juliette-Noor Haji 
 
Acceptance of Minutes  
Mr. Greenberg asked if there were any objections or amendments to the October 2022 meeting minutes. 
Being none, the minutes were accepted as written. 
 
Member and Committee Reports 
Michelle Moore gave a report of the Zoning Committee. There was a community meeting in 
Queensbridge. The Office of District Planning will continue to reach out to engage the communities and 
provide more information for the CEC30 website. 
Ms. Moore encouraged everyone to participate in the Participatory Budget process. 
 
Jonathan Greenberg announced that the Communications and Outreach Committee will have the first 
meeting of the school year on November 28, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. 
The DOE has had several feedback sessions for CEC members. Everyone is encouraged to write to 
the DOE with any concerns. 
 
Speakers Series 
Jonathan Greenberg is working on securing possible dates for Restorative Practices.  
Ms. Cohen spoke on behalf od Whitney Toussaint. She would like a presentation of Know Your Rights 
by the Mayor’s Office of Immigrant Affairs. The members agreed. 
 
 
 



 

 

New Business 
 
The School Construction Authority would like to present at a meeting. Members support SCA 
presenting at the December meeting. The SCA will also announce the siting of a school in Court 
Square.  
 
Capital requests: Every year the CEC is responsible for ranking and submitting Capital Project 
Requests. The AA will send an email requesting that schools meet with their SLT and send their project 
requests. 
 
Kelly Craig is a CB2 Board Member. CB2 wants to legitimize virtual meeting participation. CB2 will draft 
a letter and is asking CECs and SLTs to co-support the letter. Ms. Craig will share the letter when 
available. 
 
The December Calendar Meeting will include a Quarterly Meeting with Elected PA/PTA Officers. Ms. 
Moore would like to hear what the donation needs are of parents are. Ms. Toussaint will finalize the 
wording. 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business, Kelly Craig made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Michelle Moore 
seconded. All in favor. The motion was passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
 
Victoria Medelius 
Secretary 
 
The recording of this meeting will be available at cec30.org.  


